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Dear Mr Pierce

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Australian Energy Market
Commission’s (AEMC) National Electricity Amendment (Reliability Settings from
1 July 2012) Rule 2010 Consultation Paper (Consultation Paper).

The Energy Division supports the Rule Change request of indexing the market
price cap (MPC) and the cumulative price threshold (CPT) on the basis of the
change to the Intermediate (Stage 2) Producer Price Index (PPI).. It is
recognised that this will have a number of important benefits, primarily in
ensuring that the real value of the Reliability Settings are maintained over time,
reducing the risk of generation under-investment in the National Electricity
Market.

The Energy Division supports the removal of current Biennial Review and does
not support moving to an annual review. The more simplified process covering
the calculation and publication of the indexed values by way of a prescriptive
methodology set out in the proposed Rule, and published prior to 1 July of the
year in which they are to be implemented, reinforces that there is no need for
annual or biennial reviews. There is sufficient provision in the proposed Rule
Change for the AEMC to request the Reliability Panel to undertake a more
detailed review at any time if required.

Should you wish to discuss‘this submission pleasé contact me on (08) 8204
1724.

Executive Dirgctor, Energy Division
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